
MINUTES, LIMESTONE COUNTY COMMISSION, NOVEMBER 1, 2017 
 

The Limestone County Commission reconvened the meeting from October 16, 2017 at 
10:00 a.m. today at the Washington Street Courthouse Annex, 310 West Washington 
Street, Athens, AL.  
 
Present:  Steve Turner, Jason Black, and Ben Harrison.  Absent:  Stanley Hill (Hip 
surgery).  Mark Yarbrough, Chairman presided. 
 
Corey Craig, of Roadside Inc., gave an update on the county spraying program and 
recommended changing from three sprayings per year to just two sprayings for the 
upcoming year. 
 
Commissioner Turner stated five culvert extensions are being installed on Pepper Road 
to improve safety. 
 
Commissioner Harrison discussed the increased cost to maintain county roads.  He 
referenced the pamphlet, “The Silent Crisis” published by the Association of County 
Commissions of Alabama, stating that it cost 9.2 million per year to maintain road 
surfaces and the County receives 1.2 million.  Commissioner Harrison stated he would 
like to discuss in further detail new ways to pay for road projects and equipment when 
Commissioner Hill has returned from surgery. 
 
Items were discussed for the November 6, 2017 agenda. 
 
Adjourned at 10:37 a.m. 
 


